


November 12, 2010

David Danner, Executive Secretary
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
1300 South Evergreen Park Drive S W
Olympia WA 98504-7250


RE:  	Sanitary Service Company, Inc. (Certificate No. G-14)
	Replacement Tariff No. 7 (adopting Tariff No. 3 of Blaine Bay Refuse, Inc.)

Dear Mr. Danner:
On behalf of Sanitary Service Company, Inc. (SSC), holder of Certificate No. G-14, enclosed is a new tariff for the territory of Blaine Bay Refuse Inc. (BBR) that was acquired by SSC recently.  SSC adopted BBR’s tariff and we therefore file this new tariff under the name of “Sanitary Service Company, Inc.” and under Certificate No. G-14, per WAC 480-70-321.
We have done this by preparing Tariff Number 7 which adopts the rates stated in BBR’s most recent Tariff Number 3.  The only changes made to the tariff is the new owners, the dates and the removal of the old abbreviations such as (A), (R), (C) and (N).  No rates have been changed or has anything been added to the tariff.  This will leave Tariff No. 6 in place for SSC customers in SSC’s original territory, and Tariff 7 for the customers served by SSC in BBR’s acquired territory within the City of Blaine.
We filed this tariff on one days notice per the WAC 480-70-261(2).
If you have any questions related to this filing please contact me at (360) 734-3490 or E-mail me at ed@ssc-inc.com.
Thank you for your consideration.
Sincerely,

Edward Nikula                                                                                                                                                                          Vice President
